

Sofia, 12 December 2017

TO
THE HEADS OF THE DELEGATIONS
TO THE IPC CFSP/CSDP

Dear Colleague,

In our capacity as chairpersons of the Foreign Affairs Committee and of the Defence Committee of the Presidency Parliament, we take this opportunity to present to you an IPC CFSP/CSDP draft declaration.

We envisage the final text of the declaration to be adopted by the Heads of Delegations at their meeting during the first day of the conference. In this regard, we kindly ask you, by **the 19th of January 2018**, to send us any and all proposals for amendments of your delegation. The proposals should be in bold and italic below the original text of every relevant paragraph.

Please forward your proposals to both of the following Coordinators:

Mr. Vladimir Beron – v.beron@parliament.bg

Mrs. Maria Gruycheva – m.gruycheva@parliament.bg

Sincerely,

Dzhema Grozdanova

Chairperson

Foreign Affairs Committee

Sincerely

Constantin Popov

Chairperson

Defence Committee

